
CORRESPONDENCE/MEMORANDUM 
 

State of Wisconsin 

 

 

DATE: August 21, 2019 FILE REF: 02-36-000516 

 

TO: Susies Restaurant – Fomer File 

 

FROM: Sarah Krueger – RR project manager 

 

SUBJECT: August 20, 2019 Phone Call with Mr. Edward Wagner 

 

 

At 2:00 pm on August 20, 2019, Sarah Krueger called Mr. Edward Wagner at (920) 684-9987 to schedule 

the second sub-slab sampling event at his property located at 1037 S 26th Street, Manitowoc, WI.  

 

Mr. Wagner requested that the consultant arrive at 8am on Wednesday, August 28. 

 

Mr. Wagner asked for the results of the first round of sampling at his property.  Krueger verbally reported 

that the only detection was Tetrachloroethene and it was below the vapor risk screening level. Krueger 

also informed Mr. Wagner that he would be receiving a letter with the results of the first sampling by the 

end of the week. 

 

Mr. Wagner asked if the Tetrachloroethene was related to petroleum. Krueger indicated that it is not 

typically associated with a petroleum release. 

 

Mr. Wagner indicated that he had a cousin who worked in the Capitol and that he had gone to meet with 

Secretary Cole to discuss his situation. Mr. Wagner indicated that it was wrong of the state to expect him 

to pay for operation and maintenance of a vapor mitigation system for something he did not cause.  

Krueger explained that the maintenance cost would be covered by the DNR and that the operation cost is 

roughly equivalent to one lightbulb turned on throughout the year.  Mr. Wagner closed saying “(he) 

would not pay one penny for the operation, damn near Russia, oh I am sorry DNR” before hanging up. 
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